
 

 

Lancasterian Primary School 
A safe and welcoming learning community where: 

- we all aim high; 

- everyone is included; 

- creativity is valued. 
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WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

Top Attendance for the week: Early Years: Byron  97.8% KS1: Jeffers  99.1%  KS2: Zephaniah  99.4%  

Polling Day Partial Closure 
On Thursday 5th May we will close at lunchtime as the school will be used as a Polling Station and we will be unable to        
provide lunches for the children due to the dining hall being out of use.   
Staggered collection times will be as follows: 
•             11:45am (usual time): Nursery a.m. children leave 
•             12:30pm: Reception leave 
•             12:35pm: Years 1 & 2 leave 
•             12:40pm: Years 3 & 4 leave 
•             12:45pm: Nursery all day children leave 
•             12:50pm: Years 5 & 6 leave 

Thank you for your support in collecting children promptly at these times. 

Integrity Ambassador Winners 

Well done to the following children who were chosen by their class teachers as Integrity Ambassadors.   

These children show honesty and fairness and stick to their word day after day!  

 

 
Class Ambassador 

Y1 Andrews Kinolee 

Y1 Rashmi Mahalia-Mae 

Y2 Jeffers Mariana 

Y2 Ringgold Marcus 

Y3 Akala Marko 

Y3 Mian Elia 

Y4 Kerr Nahian 

Y4 Dahl Arlo 

Y5 Coelho Esila 

Y5 Magorian Gyulshen 

Y6 Blackman Zeshaiya 

Y6 Zephania Agit 

http://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk
https://twitter.com/LancasterianPri


 

 

Value of the Half Term – High Aspirations 

This half term, we will be looking out for our High Aspirations Ambassadors, who will be named just before the half term break. 
Please encourage your child to strive towards this goal!  Our Hetty High Aspirations story and our High Aspirations Behaviours are 

below. 

 

  

Values Behaviours 

Family Phonics will begin on                                                

Tuesday 26 April 2022  
and will take place      every Tuesday 

morning from 09.10 - 09.40 for  
Reception - Year 1 parents. 



 

 

                                                                 

Ignacio Integrity Drawing Competition 
Winners 

Well done to the following three winners of 
last half-term’s competition, chosen by the 

house captains.   

They have done an excellent job of           
capturing the image and attitude of Ignacio! 

 

Y5/6: Esila from Coelho Class 

 

         Y1/2: Amber from Y2 Ringgold Class                                                                                                         

                                                                                                Y3/4: Eylul from Y3 Mian Class 

 

 

                 

 

 

 

 

Uniform Survey 

Thanks to the 35 parents/carers who responded to our survey about school uniform.   

As you know, we are considering making some 
slight changes to our uniform policy from   
September 2022 in order to make it simpler, 
more suited to the children's activities in 
school - including PE - and to keep costs down 
for parents/carers.  

In this way children would not need a separate 
PE kit, and would do their PE lessons in their 
school uniform.  

We would keep the polo shirt and branded 
jumper or cardigan the same, but relax our 
leg/footwear expectations as follows: 

• any BLACK leg-wear which is suitable for 
PE (jogging bottoms, leggings, shorts or 
skirt/shorts/leggings combos); 

• trainers of any colour; 

• blue + white checked gingham school dresses would continue to be permitted in the summer as currently. 

The results to the survey – below – strongly indicate that parents are overwhelmingly in favour of this change. As such, before the 
end of summer term we will announce our uniform expectations for September 2022, in line with those outlined above and taking 

into account the comments made by parents/carers in the survey.   

Once again, thank you to those who took the time to respond – much appreciated! 



 

 

New Homework Policy 

This term we will be trialling a new Homework Policy, which we will take to governors for approval before the end of the year if the 
trial goes well. There are no huge changes, the main difference being that some of the homework for children in years 1-6 will now 

be set online.  

Building upon the success of our remote education approach during lockdown, teachers will assign students one piece of work per 
week along with their spellings through the online J2E platform.  

The full policy and guidance for accessing the online homework via J2e have been sent out via Parenthub this week. Children know 
their LGFL logins and passwords, and we will send them home with them once again early this half term. 

This new approach will begin next week.  

IF YOUR CHILD DOES NOT HAVE ACCESS TO A DEVICE ON WHICH TO DO ONLINE   HOMEWORK, PLEASE COULD YOU LET ME 

KNOW BY EITHER EMAILING THE OFFICE ON admin@lancs-pri.haringey.sch.uk OR SPEAKING TO ME DIRECTLY IN THE       
PLAYGROUND. 

 - Paul 

 

 

To access the full SEND          

newsletter click the link    

below  

SEND e-newsletter | Haringey 

Council   

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/local-offer/about-local-offer/local-offer-news/send-e-newsletter
mailto:admin@lancs-pri.haringey.sch.uk
SEND e-newsletter | Haringey Council
https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/local-offer/about-local-offer/local-offer-news/send-e-newsletter
https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/local-offer/about-local-offer/local-offer-news/send-e-newsletter


 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK  

The children below have demonstrated exemplary attitudes and behaviours in school for the following reasons: 

Andrews Xigit For going above and beyond in Maths and working on the six times tables. 

Andrews Robert For challenging himself in Maths and finding ways to work out difficult multiplications. 

Rashmi Whole Class For excellent work and coming up with their own onomatopoetic word in English. 

Jeffers 
Mailinda For making such a good start back to school and coming in with a learning attitude. 

Jeffers Olivia For making so much effort to improve her arithmetic skills. 

Ringgold 
Wasim For his excellent effort in Maths and not giving up when learning fractions became tricky 

Ringgold 

Jovi For having an excellent attitude towards learning all week. 

Akala 
Julia For making huge improvements with her writing and having a growth mindset. 

Akala 
Marko For consistently supporting his peers in their learning. 

Mian Ellis For his wonderful onomatopoetic poster 

Mian Amber For working hard in her phonics group, having respect and aiming high. 

Dahl 
Suhan For showing increased focus, listening well and displaying the school rules. 

Dahl 
Phuc For showing high aspirations and a growth mindset when tackling fractions. 

Kerr 
Leonel For his growth mindset and inclusive approach during his practical Science lesson 

Kerr 
Sou For his excellent questioning in Science and thinking outside the box. 

Coelho 
Saabir For contributing positively to the classroom and school environment by always helping out and 

taking responsibility for any jobs which need doing. 

Coelho 
Yasir For contributing positively to the classroom and school environment by always helping out and 

taking responsibility for any jobs which need doing. 

Magorian 
Clara For a fantastic attitude to all her learning this week and always challenging herself just like 

Hetty. 

Magorian 
Rafaella For being like Gerty by becoming more independent with her  learning. 

Blackman 
Sophia For always being like Ronnie by showing respect to adults and peers, and always being caring. 

Blackman 
Iker For having Hetty high enthusiasm in his reading group and making amazing progress. 

Zephaniah 
Iman For always having a positive attitude towards learning and aiming high. 

Zephaniah 
Aysha For having amazingly high aspirations with her Maths. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Most Haringey households in properties with council tax bands A to D will receive a one-off council tax energy rebate payment of 
£150 to help with rising energy costs. 

It is quicker and easier for residents to receive their £150 payment if they pay their council tax by direct debit.  

We will make the £150 payment to the bank account they use to pay their council tax once we have received their first direct debit 
payment in   April 2022. 

If they don’t pay by direct debit, they will need to wait until we write to them and invite them to claim their £150 payment online. 
To get their payment easily, they can sign up to pay their council tax by direct debit using Haringey My Account. 

Find out more on our website: Council Tax Energy Rebate. 

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/council-tax-and-benefits/council-tax/help-paying-council-tax/council-tax-energy-rebate?utm_source=school+bulletin&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Here+to+Help-CT+rebate#applydd
https://www.haringey.gov.uk/council-tax-and-benefits/council-tax/help-paying-council-tax/council-tax-energy-rebate?utm_source=School+bulletin&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Here+to+Help-CT+rebate
https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/
https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/
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